ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2012 4TH DAY OCTOBER REGULAR

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on October 9, 2012 in the Courthouse at Kirksville. All Commissioners were present. The Adair County Courthouse was closed on Monday, October 8, 2012 in observance of Columbus Day.

The Adair County Commission held the Close-out Public Hearing for the Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) Bridges. Those present were Presiding Commissioner, Stanley Pickens; 1st District Commissioner Carson Adams; 2nd District Commissioner Mark Thompson; Clifton Engle Road and Bridge department; Aaron McVicker of Macon, Missouri; Brian Doogs of KTVO television; Melody Whitacre, Northeast Regional Planning Commission; and Betty Powell, Adair County Deputy Clerk.

The CDBG funds were used to build 6 new bridges. The Commission stated that they had not received any complaints but several community members had thanked them for the repairs. Commissioner Mark Thompson complemented Clifton Engle and the Road and Bridge department on their hard work and keeping very detailed records.

The Commission asked about future CDBG funding and were told at this time not to expect any in 2013.

With no additional concerns or comments the Public Hearing was closed.

Dewayne Sellars from the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA) came to perform the final inspection of the bridges on Merl Road (DR 1847) and Oklahoma Trail (DR 1934).

The Commission spent the rest of the day attending to County business.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 p.m. on October 9, 2012.

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner